
HUDDERSFIELD BIRDWATCHERS CLUB

Minutes of the 53rd Annual General Meeting held at Huddersfield Town Hall at 7.30pm on Tuesday 12th November 2019.

24 members attended the meeting. Apologies for absence were received from Hazel Sill, Mike Pinder and David Butterfield

The minutes of the 52nd AGM on 13th November 2018, which had been placed on the website prior to the meeting, were agreed as a true record and were duly signed by the President, Mike Denton. There were no matters arising.

President’s Report

Mike Denton reported that the Club continues to run smoothly thanks to the work done by members of the Committee.

Treasurer’s Report

Trevor Doherty reported that the accounts for 2018/19 had been approved by the Committee and Audited. A summary was included with the Agenda and is filed with these minutes. The accounts show that the Club broke even and has about £9,000 cash. The major expenditure is on room hire and Speaker’s fees. TD is claiming Gift Aid on Subscriptions and on donations to the “duck”

Recorder’s Report

On behalf of the Recorder, MD said input of records is up to date and asked members to keep sending in records to enable the Annual Report to be produced quickly as was the case for the 2018 report.

Conservation Report

MD reported that there is little of concern involving Natural Kirklees Forum which nowadays is more involved in maintenance issues. He will continue to attend along with Jill Lucas and Michael Brook. Three areas have been visited to give advice  on management: East Hill Woods at Denby Dale, Castle Hill and Dewsbury CP (just outside the Club area)

Election of Officers

The proposals set out on the agenda were unanimously agreed by the meeting after being proposed by Betty Barrans (who praised the work done by the Committee) and seconded by Michael Brook. All to serve for 2 years

President            Mike Denton 
Treasurer            Trevor Doherty
Indoor meetings  Alf King      

Committee members  
                              David Sill
                             Hazel Sill
		     David Butterfield

Future Projects

The Secretary reported that a member had asked that consideration be given to using some of the cash in hand to fund future projects. In the past the Club has used the funds to install nest boxes in local woods as well as investing in publishing the S.L. Mosley book in digital form, and the Blackmoorfoot book. Members were asked to inform any members of the Committee of any ideas they had for similar future projects.

Appointment of Auditor

The meeting agreed to the Appointment of Mike Wainman as the Auditor for the 2019/20 accounts.

Any Other Business

Richard Hill of Sheffield Bird Study Group had written suggesting closer cooperation between local birdwatching groups. We had responded positively and the meeting was asked for suggestions as how we could take this further. Sharing records where boundaries overlap and sending them records of sighting in their area were two ideas. These can be done easily by using BirdTrack from which SBSG extract relevant records.


The meeting closed at 7.52pm followed by an excellent presentation by Trevor Doherty entitled “Photographer & Birder or Birder & Photographer”





Signed                                                                                                       Date











Chris Abell 14/11/19
 

